14 February 2019

To whom it may concern,

We had the opportunity to have Mr. Johnny LaVan on our production assistant team,
as well as with the cast for a recent feature our company produced. There are not
enough kind words we can say about Mr. LaVan, so we feel it is important to
highlight certain employment specific qualities that were noticed about Mr. LaVan
during the production.

The first notable quality was his work ethic, which was unwavering even on the
toughest production days. Mr. LaVan'’s approach towards his prospective tasks was
always consistent, and his wholehearted commitment to his efforts delivered results

way above expectations. It was inspiring to his fellow production assistants and
cast.

The second notable quality was his ability to not become overwhelmed with the
moment. This was consistent with both his time in the crew and on the cast. This is
an under looked quality that is exceptionally rare without having spent a significant
amount of time on a production set. We point out this quality specifically because
whatever employment Mr. LaVan is considered for, we believe it is important for
that company to know this young man is someone they can count on to be effective
no matter the circumstance, and for that we recommend him highly.

Best regards,

Michael Anton, ?rgsidénﬁﬁ\/onder Lab Films
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Ti Bureau, Producer, Wonder Lab Films
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